
This is a Courtesy ALERT for all MDs, DOs
and PAs

The Arizona Medical Board (AMB) recently learned
that scammers are becoming more aggressive in
targeting physicians. 

Scammers are sending written communication
fraudulently asserting that they represent the AMB.
They demand the payment of monies so the
physician can avoid license suspension. 

Please see the letter embedded in the body of this
email which was used to facilitate this scam. The
name and title of the individual in the letter are
fraudulent. No one by this name works for the AMB.

Please know that any revocation of a license is a
multi step process including the right to a due
process hearing.

A communication like the one shown here would
never be sent from the AMB, and beyond standard
license fees, there are very few instances where the
AMB would collect money directly from a physician.




